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Transport Access Program 
Como Station Upgrade

Project update October 2021 
Transport for NSW is upgrading Como Station to make it easier for everyone to access, including people 
with a disability or limited mobility, parents/carers with prams, and customers with luggage. 
The Como Station Upgrade is nearing completion with finalisation work continuing throughout October. 

Upcoming work in October includes: 

Most of the work taking place in October will be occurring around the Como Parade area, including: 

• finalising the retaining wall and sandstone on Como Parade 
• reinstatement of carpark with relocation of accessible parking closer to the new lift  
• installation of fencing and carpark fixings 
• removal of the Como Parade station access ramp 
• finishing works in the underpass and on all platform areas 
• commissioning of new lifts  

Equipment to be used includes excavators, motorised scissor lifts and wheelbarrows, 130t crane, power 
tools and standard construction vehicles. 
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Lift and stairs from Como Parade into the station is almost complete. 
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Temporary changes to access 
for pedestrians 
The area surrounding the Como Parade station 
entrance will allow for the construction activities 
remaining to be completed concurrently. Access via 
Como Parade for entry and exit to the station closed 
on Monday 27 September and will remain closed 
until early November for the safety of customers and 
workers. Customers will need to continue to access 
the station via the Railway Road bridge detour.

Parking  
The 30 car parking spaces closed in September will 
remain closed during October, with reopening now 
scheduled for November. These temporary closures 
are essential to enable safe excavation, concrete 
pours, deliveries and landscaping. Parking will be 
reinstated gradually as work progresses. Traffic 
control measures will be in place for the safety of 
motorists and pedestrians, as required. 

 

Construction Hours 
To support the industry and continue the delivery of critical infrastructure, the NSW Government has 
introduced new rules allowing construction sites to operate on weekends and public holidays. Standard 
construction hours are now 7am to 6pm every day, including Sundays and public holidays. These 
changes have been made to facilitate social distancing on construction sites and support the  
health and wellbeing of workers. 

Out of hours work 
There will be some scheduled night work happening between Wednesday 27 October and Friday 29 
October 2021, none of this work will be audible.

How are we staying safe 
The safety and wellbeing of our workforce and the wider community is our highest priority. These works 
are in line with the current Public Health Orders and a COVID-19 Safe plan is in place, including masks 
and QR codes. 

Keep in touch 
We will continue to keep the community informed with regular updates.  If you would like to be added 
to the project distribution list please email projects@transport.nsw.gov.au or call us on 1800 684 490. 

For all urgent enquiries or complaints regarding construction activities, please call our 24-hour 
Construction Response Line on 1800 775 465. 
 

Alternate route to access station via Railway Road 
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